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WHO’S WHO WHAT’S ON
Rector: Creche: under 3 years
Rachel Bickerstaffe (657161)
Scramblers: 3 to 5 years il
Climbers: 510 7 years
Vicar: Paul Ellis Lynda Smith (62093)
St Andrew’s Vicarage Explorers: 7 to 11 years
Crescent Avenue (651851) Rebecca Unsworth (0771 041 8137)
All meet in the Memorial Hall on Sundays at 10.30am
Readers: David Dewhurst Pathfinders: 11 to 14 years
11 Braemar Gardens (651347) lan Gardiner (660460)
The Memorial Hall Fridays 7.15 - 9.00pm
Nola Kilsby CYFA: 14 10 18 years
1386 Junction Road West (492351) Fortnightly on Sundays at 8.00pm
Wardens: Les Kilsby BELL RINGERS

1386 Junction Road West (492351)
Bryan Shephard

57 Molyneux Road (01942 817288)
Eric Morgan

41 St John's Road (01942 814735)

N PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL
-‘Lay Stan Wilson

Chairman: 11 Clough Meadow (492034)
Honorary  Keith Acton

Treasurer: 3 Mallowdale Close (842723)
Honorary  Les Kilsby :
Secretary: 1386 Junction Road West (492351)
CHAIRMEN OF WORKING GROUPS
Buildings & Fabrics: Mike Kirkby
Worship: Elizabeth Plant
Social: Julie Cooper
Mission & Pastoral: lan Gardiner
OTHER OFFICIALS

Organist: Jim Needham

6 Poolfield Close
Radcliffe (0161 7235860)

Flowers: Josie Crompton

(655964)
Verger: Betty Calderbank

32 Junction Road (655375)
Archivist: Rodney Howard

42 Elswick Avenue (652417)
Gift Aid Sid Harris :
Secretary: 11 Manningham Road (656355)
Deane Elizabeth Plant

Church News: 25 Kintyre Drive (63730)

MEMORIAL HALL
Bookings: Julie Cooper

16 Clunton Avenue (660946)
Caretaker: lan Cooper

16 Clunton Avenue (660946)

Practice Night Wednesdays at 7.30pm
Kenneth Higson & Anthea Morris (63754)

CHURCH CHOIR
Rehearsals on Sundays at 11.45am
Jim Needham (0161 7235860)

MUSIC GROUP
Rehearsals on Thursdays at 7.30pm
Ray Howarth (652602)

LADIES GROUPS

Meet in the Memorial Hall

Ladies Guild: Alternate Tuesdays at 7.45pm
Pat Sewell (61278)

Mothers Union: Second Wednesdays at 2.00pm
Janetta Makin (658270)

Thursdays at 1.30pm
Elaine Cockerham (650347)

Parents. &
Toddlers

UNIFORMED ORGANISATIONS
Meet in the Scout/Guide Hut

Brownies: 1. Tuesdays at 6.30pm
Clare Miles
2. Wednesdays at 6.30pm
Janet Barnsley (01772 322247)
Guides: Mondays at 7.15pm
Carole Baxendale (419167)
Cubs: Thursdays at 6.45pm
Wendy Gooding (653277)
Beavers: Monday at 5.45pm
Liz Yarwood (855163)
Rainbows: Fridays at 6.30pm

Margaret Latchford (657101)

www.deaneparish.info
Initial enquiries for Baptism and Banns of Marriage should be directed to the Revd. Paul Ellis

during the period we are without a Rector.



Editor’s Page

A @ostscript to Wimbledon and the World Cup
Wimbledon

Another year has come and gone without a British victory
at Wimbledon. But even if Tim Henman and Greg Rusedski
enjoy success in the next few years, it is highly unlikely that
what happened in 1879 and 1880 will ever be repeated. In
those years the Men’s Singles at Wimbledon was won two
years running by John Hartley who was not only an Englishman,
but also a full time clergyman in the Church of England!!
The Rev John Thorneycroft Hartley was the Vicar of the North
Yorkshire village of Burneston. So little did he expect to win in
1879 that he made no provision for his Sunday services. After the
semi final he had to go back to Yorkshire for the weekend before
returning for the final on the Monday. He took the Sunday morning “L ovely service, Viear”
and evening services, but then leamnt that one of his parishioners was
gravely ill and was not expected to survive the night. John Hartley
sat up all night with the patient who died in the early hours of Monday morning. He then returned to
his vicarage, collected his sandwiches , mounted his horse and rode to Thirsk station to catch the
London train. At King’s Cross he hailed a horse-drawn cab to take him to Waterloo for a train to
Wimbledon. He managed to change into his tennis kit in the cab! He arrived just in time to play his
match against Vere St Leger Goold and beat him by 3 sets to 0. One assumes he arranged cover for
his services the following year!
John Hartley continued as Vicar of Burneston until his retirement in 1919. There are still people who
remember him in Burneston. He lived to the age of 86 and died in 1935.
The most recent Wimbledon champion to be ordained was Margaret Court (nee Smith) of Australia
who won the Ladies Championship in 1963, 1965 and 1970. She was ordained in 1991.

The above information and the cartoon come from a July issue of the Church Times.

The World Cup

Yet again football fans are regretting another World Cup without an
England victory, although we can have some consolation that England
lost to the eventual winners, Brazil. But did you know that the Deane
Church family can claim a link with the early days of football in Brazil?
Olive Plant’s father, Ernest Bowers, went out to Brazil as a young man
in early 1914. He was an engraver to calico printers and went to Brazil
from his home in Salford to work in a cotton mill in Paracambi, a village
about 40 miles from Rio de Janeiro. Although football was played in the
capital at that time, it was unknown up country. However the village
boys were keen to learn and so Olive’s father and three other young
English men who worked at the mill began to teach them. They formed
one team each. Olive still has a photograph of her father with his
Brazilian team. It would be fascinating to know whether any of the
present Brazil team has any connection with those boys of Paracambi
almost ninety years ago!




WORLD WATCH Prayer Link

Latin America

ARGENTINA The country is increasingly

descending into anarchy, with a ruined economy and

increasingly desperate social problems. A recent sutvey
showed few chutches ready and willing to meet this
challenge: pray for Tearfund partners El Retoflo,
SACDEM, Kairos, Ediciones Certeza and ASOCIANA,
all needing prayer to help tutn the tide.

Africa

PERU Tearfund pattner Peace and Hope continues
to suppott victims of terrorism and political violence. As
well as helping those who have been wrongly imprisoned,
they assist women who have suffered from domestic
violence and help resolve disputes between indigenous
populations and new settlers. Pray they can help make the

new Truth and Reconciliation Commission really effective.

MADAGASCAR new president Marc

Ravalomanana is being pressed to form a more inclusive

government to end recent political turmoil and violence.
New elections may follow soon; pray for smooth
transitional government, and for Tearfund partners the
Association of Bible Baptist Churches of Madagascar
(FFBBM), and Scripture Union Aid for AIDS programme.
SUDAN Talks between the government and
southern rebels were due to resume in June - a window for
peace remains open in the continued ceasefire in the Nuba

Mountains. Pray for a breakthrough, and especially for
those being assisted by Tearfund and its partnets.

D.R. CONGO The United Nations Security

Council has extended its military obsetver mission for one

-year; security fears continue to affect the rebel-held east.

As war crimes chatges are levelled against Rwanda and its
rebel allies for genocide and human rights abuses, pray for
Tearfund partners working for justice and reconciliation.

ZIMBABWE Increased famine threatens the

nation; some argue that world leaders could do more to

encourage President Mugabe to open negotiations with the
opposition MDC. Pray that further restrictions will not be
imposed to prevent peaceful dissent; and for several
Tearfund partners working to relieve suffering.

Central Asia/The Middle East

AFGHANISTAN Hamid Karzai, the

country’s new leader, has pledged to bring peace and

security to his people. Pray against further attacks on aid

wotkers in the north that may suspend programmes.

Asia

ISRAEL/ PALESTINE As Israel

builds a controversial new security fence to prevent

Palestinian militants crossing into its tertitory, pray for all

efforts to reduce tension and wotk for peace.

PAKI STAN Despite reduced tension with

India, a suicide bomb attack on the US consulate in

Karachi has increased secutity fears once more. Pray for
all the bereaved in this continuing dispute; and for the
safety of expatriates, including Tearfund staff.

NEPA:L The increasingly violent six-year Maoist
guetrilla struggle continues. Nearly 3,000 people have
been killed since November when the government
imposed a state of emetgency and unleashed the army;
pray that Tearfund partners will remain effective.

Common Worship Bible Readings

August 4/Trinity 10  Genesis 32 v22-31 Romans 9 v1-5 Matthew 14 v13-21
August 11/Trinity 11 Genesis 37 v1-4 & 12-28  Romans 10 v5-15 Matthew 14 v22-33
August 18/Trinity 12 Genesis 45 v1-15 Romans 11 vi-2a & 29-32 Matthew 15 v21-28
August 25/Trinity 13 Exodus 1 v8 -2 v10 Romans 12 v1-8 Matthew 16 v13-20

September 1/Trinity 14 Exodus 3 v1-15 Romans 12 v9-end Matthew 16 v21-end



@Bits and Pieces

Ladies Guild
August 6 Greater Manchester Police  Steve Openshaw

August20  True History of Chocolate ~ Mr M Clarke
August 31 Day Outing

National Arts Award

Congratulations to the pupils and staff of St Mary’s CE School who have been

awarded the Artsmark Silver Award. This is a national achievement and a rare honour

for a primary school. Only two such awards were won by schools in Bolton, the other

being Canon Slade. The formal presentation was made in the Bridgewater Hall on

July 3" by the percussionist, Evelyn Glennie. The Deane School achieved Silver status last year.

®Bolton Champions

Well done to the St Mary’s CE School Girls’ Rounders Team who are the winners of
the 2002 Bolton Knockout Tournament.

First Class Degree

Congratulations to Rebecca Rutter who has been awarded a First Class MA degree in
Town Planning at the University of Manchester.

Former Curate OBE

The Venerable Brian Partington was awarded an OBE for services to the Community
and in particular to Sport in HM The Queen’s Birthday Honours. Brian was Curate at
Deane from 1966 to 1968. He is now Archdeacon of the Isle of Man.

Date for your Diary

Don’t forget to keep the evening of Wednesday 18" September fiee for the Induction
of the new Rector, Rev Ian Mainey. The service begins at 7.30pm.

Youth Services

There is no Youth Service in August because of the holidays, but Youth Services
resume in September. The dates for the autumn services are September 8™ October
20% November 17" and December 8™ All take place at 10.30am in the Scout Hut.
All are welcome, whatever your age!




Money Matters

Thank you to all who have contributed to God’s work through our church

Planned Giving Envelopes Loose Collections Totals
June 2 £541.76 £86.16 £627.92
June 9 £499.43 £75.32 £574.75
June 16 £782.43 £86.37 £868.80
June 23 £739.55 £158.17 £897.72
June 30 £659.17 £98.98 £758.15
Standing Orders £474.50 £474.50
Midweek £234.21 £234.21
Totals £3696.84 £739.21 £4436.05

------------------- e e ot e -

The Treasurer acknowledges with thanks a donation of £200 in memory of Frank Atherton and also a
donation of £23,

Holiday Reading!

The Editor recommends:-

Desecration by Tim LaHaye and Jerry B Jenkins

This is the ninth book in the Left Behind series. Set in the not too distant future, the series, which is based
on an interpretation of the Book of Revelation, follows the lives of Christian believers during the rise to
world domination of the Antichrist. Desecration sees the Jews being led out of Jerusalem by a modern day
Moses. All books in the series are complete in themselves, but if you wish to begin at the beginning, start
with Left Behind. A tenth book in the series is due out later this year.

A Mad World, My Masters by John Simpson

This book by the BBC World News Correspondent is autobiographical, but not an autobiography. In it John
Simpson describes just a few of his experiences and some of the people he has met through his work for the
BBC. His experiences include meeting a young Osama bin Laden, being in Belgrade during NATO
bombing, handling the forged Hitler diaries, visiting a cocaine market in Columbia, witnessing the handover
of Hong Kong and watching the sun rise on Millennium Island in the South Pacific, the first place on earth

to see the sun rise on January 1* 2000. John Simpson’s writing is easy to read, informative and often
amusing.

Catilina’s Riddle by Steven Saylor

Ancient Rome was never like this, if you studied Latin at school in the days when the Ablative Absolute
reigned supreme!! Steven Saylor in his Sub Rosa series of which Catilina’s Riddle is just one, makes the
world of Rome come alive in the days of the first century BC when men like Julius Caesar, Mark Anthony,
Sulla, Pompey, Catilina and others were striving to seize supreme power over Rome and therefore over
much of the then known world. Catilina’s Riddle follows the rise and fall of Catilina (Catiline) whom
history regards as the worst of rebels, but to whom Steven Saylor gives a much more human face.



